
From: InfoRequests East Hants <info-requests@easthants.gov.uk>
Sent: 01 May 2024 12:35 
To: contact@sophiadavenport.com 
Subject: -191888-D3L9 
Attachments: FOI 191888-D3L9 - Four Marks & Medstaed completions 2011-

2023.pdf

Dear Sophia Davenport,

Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, 
which was received by the Council. Please find the information requested as follows:

Your Request and Our Response

1. When does a housing development have significant effects, particularly in the case of 
wards such as Four Marks & Medstead?
We are unclear as to what is being asked for, please can you clarify.

2. How many houses have been developed in the Four Marks & Medstead ward since 
2013?
Please see attached spreadsheet.

3. What was the population of the Four Marks & Medstead ward in 2013?
ONS data is based on 2011 and 2021 census data. The population in 2011 
according to the ONS was 6019.

4. What was the population of the Four Marks & Medstead ward in 2023?
ONS data is based on 2011 and 2021 census data. The population according to 
the 2021 census was 8300.

5. What are the specifics of the local development plan created by East Hampshire 
District Council (EHDC) for the Four Marks & Medstead ward? Specifically, I would like 
to know how many new houses are planned for development in the Four Marks & 
Medstead ward.
We recently consulted on the Draft Local Plan 2021-2040 which included site 
allocations. Please see below link:
https://www.easthants.gov.uk/media/8744/download?inline

6. What are the current housing targets for East Hampshire District Council?
Currently the Government expects East Hampshire (district-wide) to deliver 632 
new homes every year until 2040 and most of these will be built in areas outside 
the South Downs National Park, equivalent to 517 new homes each year. 
Although this amounts to 9,823 homes in total, some developments have either 
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been completed, have planning permission already, are an existing allocation or 
form part of a windfall allowance.

7. Please provide documentation outlining the planning regulations and housing targets 
set by the Government for East Hampshire District Council (EHDC) to meet.
Please find link below to the evidence base that informs the housing needs and 
numbers:
Housing and economic development needs assessment | East Hampshire District 
Council (easthants.gov.uk)

Please accept this email as completion of your request.

The information contained in this response is released under an Open Government 
Licence, for more information please visit the Councils website:
https://www.easthants.gov.uk/re-use-public-sector-information-complaints-procedure

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your request, please contact our Information 
Governance Department on info-requests@easthants.gov.uk and we will conduct an 
internal review.  Please do not reply to this email as it is an unmonitored email address. 
Upon review, if you are still dissatisfied, you may appeal our decision by contacting the 

Please be aware, if we do not receive an appeal within 40 days of you receiving this 
letter we will assume that you are satisfied with our response. If you wish to make any 
further requests for information please do not hesitate to contact us on info-
requests@easthants.gov.uk.

Kind regards
Information Governance Officer
East Hampshire District Council

www.easthants.gov.uk
www.facebook.com/easthampshiredistrictcouncil
www.twitter.com/easthantsdc
Your privacy matters, go to: www.easthants.gov.uk/privacy-policy
Homepage | East Hampshire District Council
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